




















































































































EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

COUNCIL ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

February 17, 2012

The Honorable Doc Hastings

Chairman, Natural Resources Committee
1324 Longworth HOB

Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Doug Lamborn

Chairman, Energy and Mineral Resources Subcommittee
1333 Longworth HOB

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairmen Hastings and Lamborn:

Thank you again for your February 3, 2012 letter regarding any Council on Environmental Quality
activities concerning the Department of the Interior's Office of Surface Mining Reclamation and
Enforcement’s 2008 Stream Buffer Zone Rule and efforts to update it.

We appreciate the clarification of your request provided by your Committee staff during our
telephone conference on February 14, 2012. As we discussed with your staff, we are working
within CEQ and with the White House Office of Administration to search CEQ's electronic and paper
records in response to your request. We look forward to touching base with your staff by February
27,2012, as we agreed, to discuss our progress in meeting your oversight needs. We will also
prmnde to the extent possible and as requested by your staff, information that becomes available
on a “rolling basis.”

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you wish to discuss any aspect of our efforts to respond
to the Committee,

Sincerely,

Gary S. Guzy
Deputy Director and General Counsel
White House Council on Environmental Quality

cc: Representative Edward ]. Markey



EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

COUNCIL ON ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20503

February 27, 2012

Mr. Tim Doyle

Senior Counsel & Director of Investigations
Office of Oversight & Investigations
Natural Resources Committee

United States House of Representatives
1203 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Tim:

I am writing with an update on our agency’s efforts to respond to your inquiry
concerning any Council on Environmental Quality information or review of updates
to the Department of the Interior’s Office of Surface Mining Reclamation and
Enforcement’s 2008 Stream Buffer Zone Rule.

Since receiving your request, we have been working with the White House Office of
Administration to undertake a search for records in CEQ’s electronic files that may
be responsive to your inquiry. We are still awaiting the results of this search, so that
we may begin to provide appropriate responses to the Committee’s request. We will
keep you apprised of the progress of these efforts and expect to be back in touch
shortly.

In the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me or Trent Bauserman, CEQ’s
Associate Director for Legislative Affairs, should you wish to discuss any aspect of
the request. We appreciate your cooperation as we address your request.

Sincerely, .

At

Deputy Director and General Counsel
Council on Environmental Quality

cc: Kew K%N“j
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